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What does November mean to you? Perhaps a .

beloved's birthday; maybe falling leaves, flying
footballs, and a family feast. How about fallen
veterans, Friday vacations, and flu shots? In
America, the most obvious highlight in
November is Thanksgiving Day. The seeds of
this official holiday sprouted in 1789 with George
Washington's Thanksgiving Proclamation. The
original manuscript sold at auction at Christie's
~in New York for about $12 million. While some
well-to-do collector saw great value in this
historic document, President Washington saw
great value in the need to thank God for His
blessings! '

| once heard someone on the radio say there
are no examples in the Bible of people thanking
one another. This is not meant to encourage
discourtesy. We all know how it feels to do
something for someone -- letting a driver in
ahead of you, or giving someone a present --
and not be acknowledged. If we're really
sensitive, we get insulted by the disconnected
thanks from the clerk who mechanically
mumbles, "Thanks have a good one" or the child
on the phone whose mom can be heard in the
background saying, "Tell Auntie Em 'Thank you'
for the nice sweater!" We all like to receive
sincere expressions of appreciation. A giver
deserves gratitude.

Bart Simpson once prayed, "Dear God. We paid
for all this stuff ourselves, so thanks for nothing."
What this profane painted personality fails fo see
is that God deserves thanks, not just for our food
but absolutely everything! Let's add it all up:
"You shall remember the Lord your God, for
it is he who gives you power to get wealth"
(Deuteronomy 8:18). "You cause the grass to
grow for the livestock and plants for man to
cultivate, that he may bring forth food from
the earth" (Psalm 104:14).

The apostle Paul used an agricultural analogy to
ilustrate the work of the gospel: "I planted,
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Apollos watered, but God gave the growth.
So neither he who plants nor he who waters
is anything, but only God who gives the
growth" (1 Corinthians 3:6 - 7). Man can work
as hard as he can, but if God doesn't bring
reéy[ts, the work is in vain. "Every generous
act of giving, with every perfect gift, is from
above, coming down from the Father of
lights, with whom there is no variation or
shadow due to change” (James 1:17, NRSV).
Even the act of giving is energized by God.
"What do you have that you did not receive?
If then you received it, why do you boast as if
you did not receive it?" (1 Corinthians 4:7). “In
him we live and move and have our being"”
(Acts 17:28).

In light of the goodness of the Father of lights,
this is how we should live: "Giving thanks
always and for everything to God the Father
in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ"”
(Ephesians 5:20). "And whatever you do, in
word or deed, do everything in the name of
the Lord Jesus, giving thanks to God the
Father through him" (Colossians 3:17).
Although we may not understand what is going
on in and around us, we can be thankful that
God is a loving Father.

Notice that the thankful posture is linked to a
standing in Jesus Christ. Speaking of those
Christians who were motivated to give
generously to the poor, Paul cries, "Thanks be
to God for his inexpressible gift!" (2
Corinthians 9:15). Better by far than the
Corinthians' generosity was the grace of God
wrapped in the gift of salvation through the Son
of God. And that's ultimately what we give
thanks for — not just at Thanksgiving, but every
day of our life!

Have a happy and blessed Thanksgiving!
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+In Our Prayers

Hank & Bernice Lemke — 58" wedding
anniversary

Cathy Steinke — daughter of June
Richter

Donna Dretske
Carolyn Schmudlach
~ Duane Schmudlach
" Gladys Hall

Mark Selzler — Grandson of Ken &
Shirley Keenlance

Deb Schubert
Joan Parsons
Orville Behm

The Family of Ruth Pellerino — mother
of Mitzi Putzke

Jaden Schubert

Marriage of Megan Marks and
Jonathan Huser

The Marriage of Ben Piechowski and
Emily Cottello

Alice Janes

Sylvia Wells
W

Our Shut-In and Homebound members

In the Hospital
Alice Janes

é \

Ruth Pellerino

Mother of Mitzi Putzke
Died - October 1. 2022
Funeral - October 10, 2022

| October 7, 2022
Megan Marks and Jonathan Huser

October 22, 2022
. Ben Piechowski and Emily Cottello

Quarterly Voter’s Meeting
Sunday November 6th

Following the 9 am
worship service
Begins approx.- 10:30 am




Lutheran Women in Mission

The St, John LWML would like to thank everyone
who contributed to our in-gathering for area schools.
. We are blessed with a wonderful congregation of
givers.

Our fall rally was held at St. John on October 20,

Our next meeting will be November 21% at 6:30pm
in the church conference room. We are starting a
new Bible study, it would be a great time to join us.

Thank You!

To My St. John’s Church Family,
I want to thank everyone who has called, sent a
card, or helped me in any way through this tough *
time. I appreciate it more than you will ever know.
I’m having hip replacement on November 18%...the
soonest I could get in. Also thank you for all the
I know God is listening. God Bless.all of

prayers. ..
you. Again, thank you from the bottom of my
heart.
Family thru Christ,
Debra Schubert

New Members
+ Clayton and Haley Webb and children
James, Sawyer and Hudson

R L R L e E P P e P P e A P P T T e

* St. John School Pen Pal Project

St. J ohn Lutheran School students would like to
become pen pals with the members of the St.

John Lutheran congregation.

Letter writing seems to have become a lost art.
FEveryone either emails, texts, or instant
messages. | remember how excited I was to get

.a letter in the mail and I still am (as long as it’s

not a bill). We want to get our students excited
to write letters to the members. They will be
telling you about the life of a student at St. John.
Hopefully, you will get to know what is
happening at St. John from the eyes of the
students.

© QOur first letter writing will be done around

Thanksgiving. After that we will write again at
Christmas, Valentine Day’s, Easter, and then at
the end of the year. Letters will be put in church
mailboxes. We would hope that if you receive a
letter you will find time to send-a short note back.

" When you write back you can put it in Deb

Schrader or Jayne Kersten’s mailboxes.

With the first letter from & student T will include
a letter explaining everything.

If you have any questions please ask Jayne
Kersten, write me note and put it in my church
mail box, or send me an email at

jaynek1@yahoo.com.

#Veterans Dav ¢4

Thank You for Your Service!



Divine Love

Human Care

We live in an Age of Evaluation. It's all about
ratings today.

Just about every commercial enterprise is subject
to a '"rating reaction." The obvious ones are
restaurants, movies, hotels and books. But you can
also review cars, airlines, colleges, stores and more.

When I look at ratings, I am most interested in the
one-star ratings. These evaluations usually tell me

more about the person offering the low rating than it

tells me about what is being reviewed.
Consider the following 1-star ratings for some of
our national parks:

oGrand Canyon National Park: "More like

'Mediocre Canyon'."

eBadlands National Park: "You lose call service

because you're in NOWHERE USA!" Really?

You're surprised that in about 400 square miles

of "badlands" you can't get a signal?

eDeath Valley National Park: "I have to say, this

is the ugliest park I have ever seen."

eCuyahoga Valley National Park: "This is not a

true national park." Like, what is a "true"

national park?

» At Carlsbad Caverns National Park, there is

only one thing to see: an epic cave. So that makes

this comment intefesting: "Unless you find caves
and rocks overwhelmingly fascinating, skip
this." So why one would travel to southeastern

New Mexico? You didn't know that a place

called Carlsbad Cavern wasn't about a ginormous

cave?

We can laugh. It's okay. But, then let's remember
that people who have no trouble giving the Grand
Canyon National Park a 1-star rating are also
evaluating us!

That's right. People are watching us, rating us,
every day. Especially if we have made it known that
we are God-loving, Jesus-following Christians.

The general public, including our friends and
family, our neighbors and colleagues, roommates
and tablemates in the dining room - knows if we're
living up to the hype. They have opinions as to
whether our actions are living up to our words.

Of course, we can't meet everyone's expectations.
But it is helpful to remember that the eyes of others
are on us.

Prayer: O God, help my actions to match my words
today. In Jesus' name. Amen.

CHRISTMAS DECORATING
SCHEDULE FOR CHURCH

2022 - Senior Choir

2023 - PTL

2024 - Ladies Aid
2025 - Altar Guild
2026 - LWML

_ Christmas is coming......a reminder about
the Angel trees at Christmas. There are two

~trees in the Narthex of church at Christmas
and it is. filled with angel ornaments in
memory of loved ones.

If you need to purchase and make an angel
in memory of a loved one, please haveitin a
marked box and put it in the card room at
church before December 8.




MEMORIALS

IN MEMORY OF WALTER SCHMUDLACH

For Playground
From Ricky & Tamara Niemuth......5 50.00
From Alice Janes......u e eeeeeeererees S 25.00

IN MEMORY OF BILLI KAUEMAN
For Playground

From Kevin & Deb Koch......ccccevrnne. S 25.00
For School :

From Judy Mehin. .o enbmaniis 20/00
For General Fund

From Jane Brink Heinz.......ccceeeee.S 5.00

For Human Care
From Rich & Nancy Wallner........... $100.00

IN MEMORY OF RICHARD BOENING
For General Fund ,

From Russ & Robin Henriksen.......5 25.00
ForSchool

From Bob & Betty Dewhurst......... S 25.00

DONATIONS

For Communion Wine
From Delbert & Barbara Krause....5227.88

For Playground _
ANONYMOUS.ceeureesirsreenassemsnssesssssnsnsnss $500.00

For Playground Fence
From Mark & Sandy Hess.......... $10,000.00

Ladies Aid News...

President Robin Henriksen opened the
October 6 meeting with a devotion on “Shine
On”, the light of God’s glory is in you. Smile
and show kindness to others.

The secretary’s and treasurer’s reports were
read and approved. The hostess sheet was
passed around to be filled out. Robin
reminded all members that October is Pastor
Appreciation Month.  We are all very
thankful for our dedicated Pastor.

Games and refreshments were served by
Linda Nitz, Nancy Wallner and Robin

Henriksen.
The next meeting will be Thursday,
November 3 at 1pm in the church lower
level. ;

November 1,1997 - Mark & Terri Rausch
November 3,1973 - Paul & Jane Olson
November 7, 2015 - Brent & Sandra Snow
November 11, 1972 — David & Belva Rux
November 12, 2016 — Clayton & Haley Webb
November 13, 1954 — Ralph & Phyllis Van Dellen
November 25, 1961 — Richard & Leitha Kraus
November 29, 2008 — Mark & Brenda Podoll
November 30, 2010 = Jason & Susan Wendt




From St John

Lutheran School

Happy November to you all.

While the weather at the end of October
was all over the place going from 30 to 70
and back again, we were still blessed with
some big changes to our playground. The
new fence is going in and the playground is
imminent.

As | write this article our teachers are
preparing for parent teacher conferences.
The whole school took a trip to Petals and
Plows to explore the corn maze on October
21%, We are also learning about the
Reformation, who Martin Luther is and
what he did for the church.

Our 7™ and 8™ graders sold pizzas to raise
money for their school trip and they will be
making them on November 12, Thank you
to everyone who bought pizzas in support
of their trip. They are also selling Seroogy’s
candy bars. If you are interested in
purchasing some you can reach out to our
7t and 8™ grade students or let me know
and-l can help you get in touch with one of
our students. Our 7" and 8t graders will be
returning to Catalina Island off the coast of
Long Beach, California to experience their
Marina Biology camp. At the camp they will
get to learn more about our oceans, go
kayaking, snorkeling and experience
bioluminescence among other things.

Our teachers will also be using time on
October 27t and 28™ to work on curriculum

mapping which is a key component to
maintaining our accreditation status. We
are thankful for our dedicated workers that
God has given to our school and '
congregation.

Our first quarter ends on November 4.

Our teachers came back from their
Lutheran Educators conference renewed
and excited to implement new teaching
strategies learned from other Lutheran
educators. Our Chapel offerings for the
second quarter will be donated to our LCMS
Seminaries at St Louis and Fort Wayne. We
believe it is very im'portant for our children
to support our Lutheran Church Missouri
Synod in their mission to spread the Gospel
to everyone, everywhere.

Our volleyball season has come to a close
for the year. Now we are gearing up for the
basketball season. We are grateful to the
countless volunteers that make these
programs possible and thankful to the
parents willing to cart their children around.

St John is currently accepting names to fill a
23/24 teaching position. We are also
looking to hire a few afternoon teaching
assistants for next year. If you have any
names, we would greatly appreciate those
also.

Oh, give thanks to the Lord. God is good all
the time. Have a wonderful Thanksgiving.

| am yours in Christ’s service.




Did You Know...

There is a lady in our congregation
who has a very unusual tattoo on her
back. Any guesses as to who she
might be? Let me give you a
(o] || — She was born at the
Berlin Hospital on March 24™ 1946
and was Baptized atiSt John by Pastor
William Eggers. She is the 2™ of 5
children. Attended Kindergarten at
Washington School: St John for 1°*
through the 8" grade and was
Confirmed by Pastor Arthur Schedler
in 1960. Any guesses yet?

OK, here’s another clue. As a young
girl, she belonged to the Brownies,
later Girl Scouts and remained active
in the organization for many years.

She attended Berlin High School and .

graduated in 1964. Nothing yet!!?

OK, one more clue: She met her future
husband at the Poy Sippi Bowling
Alley. On their first date they went to
the Campus Theater, in Ripon, to see
the movie Bambi and in June of 1965
they were married at our church by
Pastor Schedler.

How about one more big clue? She
grew up with 4 brothers and sisters:
Sharon, Dennis, Wendy and Bill and
her parents were Marvin and Norma
Brooks. That’s right folks!! She is
Bonnie Lou Brooks Nehring!! Bonnie’s

Dad Marvin worked at the Berlin
Foundry for many years and her
Mother Norma was a stitcher at The
Custom Coat Co. and also worked at
Kolpin Manufacturing in Berlin.
Bonnie’s very first job was babysitting
for 25 cents an hour. Many years later,
she worked at Realist in Berlin.

Carlton was a foundryman and his job
took them out of Berlin: first to
Waupaca, then Peshtigo and finally to
Plymouth where they lived for 28
years. There Bonnie worked for
Willowglen Academy.

She and Carlton became known
throughout the area for their
elaborate and beautiful house
decorating for Halloween, Christmas
and Easter. Bonnie decorated the
inside and Carlton was in charge of the
outside.

Bonnie and Carlton had 4 children:
Tammy Jo Bending, Jodi Lynn Hornick,
Kevin Carlton and Carlton Brooks.
They also have 8 grandkids: Tabitha,
Derik, Tristen, Stewart, Noah, Sophi,
Ella and Finley and here’s where the
tattoo comes in: i

(Continued on the next page)



When Bonnie turned 60, she decided
to have an angel tattooed on her
shoulder for their baby Carlton
Brooks, who passed away vyears
before. Her family was shocked as
they had no idea Bonnie wanted a
tattoo! Then it was Bonnie’s turn to
be shocked becaus_ie now everyone
wanted their name tattooed on
Grandma’s back. Today Bonnie has
the names of not only all her children
and grandchildren but also her
parents Noma and Marvin are written
on her back.

After Carlton retired, he and Bonnie
moved home to Berlin and joined
Emmaus Lutheran in Poy Sippi where

Carlton’s Mother belonged. After she
passed away, at age 102. Bonnie

wanted to come home to St John:
where she loves the music and the
singing.

Today Bonnie still has many friends
from her grade school days. “We grow
closer as we age!” She also still loves
to decorate her home for the holidays
and Carlton is still in charge of the
outside. She enjoys doing crafts and
making holiday wreaths. belongs to
the American Legion and the Berlin
Historical Society where Carlton is the
current chairman.

Bonnie, we are so happy to have you
and Carlton here at St. John.

God Bless you both
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Current Program

. o 5% discount on gift card purchases

s 10% rebate on qualifying in-store purchases
made by the card holders

NEW Program - Effective Nov. 1st

« Organizations purchase Kwik Trip Inc. gift cards
at a discounted rate, resell them at face value,
and keep the profit :

‘5% Discount

5% Discount

15% Discount

« Items not eligible to be purchased with the
Grocery Only include fuel, tobacco, alcohol, gift
cards, lottery/lotto, and stamps

« The 10% rebate on in-store redemption
purchases for cards has been discontinued for
any new card purchases. Rebates will continue
to be issued for an undetermined fime on cards
already purchased



BIRTHDAYS

Deb Schrader 11/01 Carlton Nehring 11/17
Ralph Van Dellen 11/01 Lenora Draeger ~ 11/18
Ken Keenlance 11/02 * Ken Fink 11/19
Timothy Pett 13702 ° Rick Gehrke 11/19
Nicholas Carriere 11/03 Lori Piechowski 11/19
Rick Henriksen . 11/04 Andrew Stertz 11/19
Nova Phelps - 11/04 Karen Wendt 11/20
Lori Ryckman 11/04 Gladys Hall 11/22
Christine Carriere 11/05 : Dawn Henriksen 11/22
Easton Vetrone 11/05 Sawyer Gilmour 11/23
Loralei Hess 11/06 ' Violet Kaufman 11/23
Tom Butterbrodt 11/09 ' Jason Wendt S
‘Arden Patchett 11/09 . Scott Oppor 11/26
Payton Phelps 11/09 Amber Dretske = 11/27
Kris Hrebik 11/11 Karen Schurk o 11/27
Candy Schram 11/12 Isaac Lueck 11/29
Ray Stumpner - 11/12 ~ Casey Wollert Sr. 11/29
Kayla Gilmour . 11/14 JoAnn Fink 11/30
Brian Wilson 11/14 Megan Huser : 11/30
Tyler Kettlewell 11/15 Candace Johnson = 11/30
Wanda Putzke - 11/15 |

Lisa Schuster 11/15

Karen Strebelinski ' 11/15

Kevin Vergin -~ 11/15

Brady Polk - 11/16

Wyatt Deibert 11/17

Robin Henriksen 11/17




Greetings in the name of our risen Lord and Savior!

My name is Luke Frauenhoff. I was born and raised in Aurora, Illinois. I attended St Paul Lutheran School pre-
school through 8" grade. After St Paul, I attended West Aurora High School where I played tennis for 3 years. I attended
the University of Wisconsin- La Crosse where I obtained a Bachelor of Science degree double majoring in finance and
marketing, graduating in May 2015. Shortly after graduating from UWL, I moved to Madison, Wisconsin to pursue a
career in real estate and property management. I'm relatively new to St John. Unfortunately, I was only there a short time
before I left for the seminary. I do want to extend a huge thank you to everyone for the very warm welcome to St John!

My parents were in public education, with dad teaching 5th grade and middle school before moving to
administration and mom teaching 2nd and 3rd grade at various schools throughout the school district. As of May 2022,
both are retired and kept busy this first summer of “true retirement”. My sister, Carley, lives in Aurora, Illinois and works
for International Sport Management in Chicago doing event planning. We have a vacation house about 30 minutes of the
Wisconsin Dells where we go to enjoy the outdoors. In our free time, we enjoy going to sporting events cheering on the
University of Wisconsin Badgers, Milwaukee Brewers and Green Bay Packers.

For quite some time, the thought of becoming a pastor has been on my mind in some shape or form. The excuse
always was “I don’t have the gift of public speaking. I don't have any qualities of a pastor. This is outside my comfort
zone; there’s someone better to fill the role.” I always found what I call a “reasonable excuse” to say, “No this isn’t in the
cards right now.” “This doesn’t fit my plan.” It took some growing up to fully realize it isn’t about my plan, my roadmap,
my goals and aspirations, but ratherit’s all about God’s plan. During the summer of 2021, almost 10 years after the initial
thought, the calling got loud enough that I could no longer ignore it. It’s time to listen to God’s plan. With that, came quite
a few questions mainly, which seminary do I apply to? What are my strengths and weaknesses? How am I supposed to
justup and move 5 hours away? There’s always going to be the unknowns; us as humans can’t even being to fathom
God’s wealth of knowledge. However, we can take comfort knowing that God in fact does know all and will be with us as
we step outside our comfort zone.

My primary goal for ministry is to proclaim the Gospel through preaching, Christian education, and outreach.
Christian education has always played a large part in my life, and it is my goal to further the proclamation of the gospel
through Christian education opportunities of a day school, Sunday school, and confirmation classes My intent is to focus
my clective courses while at Concordia Seminary on additional exegetical coursework and strategic planning in regard to
outreach. ;

In my free time, I enjoy staying active and being outdoors. I am anticipating playing tennis at Concordia
Seminary in the spring, I am also involved with Concordia Seminary’s Life Team through Lutherans for Life. Music has
been a large part of my life as well. I play piano, guitar and started taking organ lessons while at UWL and intend to take
up lessons while at the seminary. My grandpa Cota was a church organist in Eau Claire, WI for 52 years and was a big
influence in getting me involved in music. I started singing in the choir in Madison and joined the Concordia Seminary
Chapel Choir this semester.

Thank you very much for your support, prayers and encouragement as I continue to learn and grow in preparation for the
ministry!
“Here I am, send me!” — Isaiah 6:8

In Christ’s love and service,

e

Luke




St. John Lutheran Church Council Meeting Date: October 26, 2022

The October mesting was called to order at 6 pm by Adam BEwald. Pastor opened with prayer.
Present: Pastor Mundinger, Keith Krause, Debra Thiel, Amy Radliff, Bob Radliff, Rich Wallner, Melissa Linse, Rebecca
Mosier and Adam Ewald.

Secretary’s Report by Amy Radliff
Motion Wailner/B Radliff Motion approved.

Financial Secretary’s Report by Bob Radliff

September 2022 September 2021
General Fund $43,592.61 $49,339.53
Children’s Fund $ 1,378.89 $ 2,416.72
Elderly Fund $ 00 $ 00
Memorials $ 5.63 $14,827.22
Attendance 135 per week 171 per week

s Attendance was not recorded for Sunday, September 18t 2022,

Motion by A RadlifffKrause to accept the Financial Secretary’s report. Motion approved.
Treasurer’s Report by Debra Thiel

Square Account September 2022:

Beginning Balance: $45.62 Income: $ 6597
Expenses: $ .00 Ending Balance: $111.59
Hot Lunch Account September 2022:

Beginning Balance: $10,711.69 Income: $67,689.56
Expenses: $ .00 Ending Balance: $78,401.25
Elderly Fund September 2022:

Beginning Balance: $7,702.28 Tncome: $ .00
Expenses: $ .00 Ending Balance: $7,702.28
Children’s Fund September 2022: )
Beginning Balance: $172,944.58 Income: $ 1,412.89
Expenses; $  907.62 Ending Balance: $173,449.85

Motion by A Radliff/B Radliff to accept Treasurer’s report. Motion approved.

Board of Trustees Report by Keith Krause

Fence has been instailed around the playground area

Trustees have been covering custodial duties to cover during staff sickness.

Alir conditioners have been removed from the classrooms

Tables and chairs in the church’s lower level will be moved Nov 5% for floor cleaning

Motion by Thiel/Mosier to accept Trustees report. Motion approved.




Board of Elders Report & Pastor’s Report by Rich Wallner

Official Acts:
Deaths — Minnie Blackmore and Billi Jo Kaufman.
Transfer Out — Michael Stertz, to Shepherd of the Hills Eutheran, Greenville, WI.

Communicant Members 478 Baptized Members 567 Church Families 294
Motion by Theil/Mosier to accept Elder’s report. Motion approved

Board of Education Report by Rebecca Mosier

e  Brat fry fimdraiser for the playground at Frank’s Meats has been cancelled. Fund raiser at Vines & Rushes is
scheduled for Dec 5™

o  There has been expressed interest from parents for all-day 3K/4K class. This would be & new classroom with both
instructional and non-instruction class time. Part-time staffing would be required. The council encourages and
supports the Board of Christian Education in moving forward with the program at the start of 2023-2024 school
year.

e  The board is secking candidates for current teacher’s positions.

Motion by B Radliff/Krause to accept the Board of Education report. Motion approved.

Old Business:
*  Playground update: some equipment pieces are experiencing shipping delays. Time of installation TBD.
»  Initial review of call process will begin in December, for our next Pastor,

New Business:
*  Council and the board chairs will be asked to review the official annual duties of the council and update
as needed.
* Nominations for election of officers and to the boards are being accepted for approval at the next voters meeting.

Meetings next month: Trustees — Monday Nov 14th — 6:30 pm. Board of Education — Tuesday Nov 8th - 6pm. Elders
— Wednesday, Nov 9th — 6pm, Council — Tuesday, November 15th — 6pm.
Quarterly Voters Meeting — Sunday, November 6® following service (approx. 10:15)

Motion by Linse/Mosier to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 6:44 pm. Meeting closed with The Lord’s Prayer

Respectfully submitted,
Amy Radliff, Secretary

**Note: These minutes have not yet been reviewed by the Council and are subject to revision and correction at the next meeting.

ﬂ'ﬂm LORD IS GREAT
AND WORTHY OF
OUR PRAISE.

“Let us come before Him
with thanksgiving and extol
Him with music and

song” (Psalm 95:2).
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